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July 30, 2020 

 

To the Congregations of the Pioneer Pastoral Charge 

 

It is with heart felt sadness that I need to advise you that the Board of the Pastoral 

Charge has accepted the resignation of the Reverend Helen Reed from her position 

effective October 1, 2020.  

 

We wish her well with the help of God to serve in her new position.  

 

We will be having a board meeting within the next couple of weeks to plan our way 

forward.  

 

If you have any questions for us or wisdom to share, please contact me.  

 

Bill Kolkman 

Chair of the Pioneer Pastoral Charge Board 

Cell Phone: 403-664-9515 

Email: tuppermamma2@gmail.com 
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